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Membership
The increase for the year was 128 and membership is now 785.

Meetings

On 29 November Nicolas Barker, editor of the Book Collector and
official biographer of Stanley Morison, gave a fascinating lecture on
‘Printing and publishing, past and present’. The audio-visual presen-
tation on the Library made by Dobbs-Wiggins McCann-Erickson Ltd,
was shown beforehand and enjoyed by an audience of about 60.

Professor Wallace Kirsop, President of the Bibliographical Society
of Australia and New Zealand, spoke to about 50 members on 28
March on the secondhand book-trade in Australia in the 1860’s, a sub-
ject which was of great interest to the audience.

On 4 April the Friends of the Museum held a joint meeting with the
Friends of the Turnbull Library and heard a talk by Miss Phyllis Ed-
wards of the British Museum (Natural History) Botany Department
Library. Miss Edwards illustrated her talk with excellent slides of items
in the Library.

Dr Norman Gardiner of La Trobe University on 30 May spoke of his
research in the Turnbull Library on the Victorian writer, Geraldine
Jewsbury, and by extensive readings from Miss Jewsbury’s letters in the
Mantell Collection gave a most interesting portrait of this unusual woman.

Publications

Two numbers of the Record appeared. The October issue was regret-
tably delayed until March but the May issue is being distributed now.

Turnbull House

Your Committee has been most active in efforts to preserve Turnbull
House and to this end has submitted an extensive report to the Welling-
ton City Council, the Trustees of the National Library (Special Com-
mittee on the Turnbull Library), the Director of the National Museum,
the Chairman of the Council of the National Art Gallery and the Chair-
man of the Historic Places Trust. The proposal submitted was that Turn-
bull House be refurbished and used as a downtown art gallery for the
display of 19thand early 20th century New Zealand paintings held by the
National Art Gallery and the Turnbull Library.


